a few buisiness items

Page 1 of 3

Evans Mack, Diane

From: Commons-Kemner, Michelle

Sent: Friday, June 18, 2004 11:36 AM

To: Evans Mack, Diane

Cc: Beals, Jon

Subject: RE: a few business items

Yes - I conducted most chapter business on department time and coded it as MO6 MSB 9000. I did get permission from my supervisor to do this. If you do any work on volunteer time, keep track of that because you have to submit that information to the National chapter every year.

Jest suggests

Jon will send you all new chapter member information - you should have received the membership spreadsheet from Anna. Be sure to get the new email addresses and mailing addresses for those without email to Dave Musil so he can get the Newsletter sent to the members. Jon can share the finance situation with you - we typically have plenty of money to fund most requests - but you guys decide as officers if you want to fund something and Jon will tell you whether we can afford it.

Michelle Commons Kemner Senior Wildlife Research Biologist Idaho Department of Fish and Game 3101 S. Powerline Road Nampa, Idaho 83686 208-465-8465 ext. 859 208-250-4516 (cell)

----Original Message---From: Evans Mack,Diane
Sent: Fri 6/18/2004 9:49 AM
To: Commons-Kemner,Michelle

Cc: Beals, Jon

Subject: RE: a few business items

Hi Michelle or Jon -

Could I have a copy of that list? I could start tracking it in the membership list I maintain.

Michelle, as Treasurer, did you conduct Chapter business on IDFG time? If so, did you need approval from your supervisor, and how did you code it? Thanks.

Diane

----Original Message----

From: Commons-Kemner, Michelle **Sent:** Tuesday, June 15, 2004 8:07 AM

To: Servheen, Gregg; Beals, Jon; Dixon, Rita; Evans Mack, Diane; Harris, Charles; Owsiak, Anna

Cc: Musil, David

Subject: RE: a few buisiness items

I sent Marion a check for the NW section dues and the list of people who paid back in March...

a few buisiness items Page 2 of 3

Michelle Commons Kemner Senior Wildlife Research Biologist Idaho Department of Fish and Game 3101 S. Powerline Road Nampa, Idaho 83686 208-465-8465 ext. 859 208-250-4516 (cell)

> ----Original Message----From: Servheen, Gregg

Sent: Mon 6/14/2004 11:55 AM

To: Beals, Jon; Commons-Kemner, Michelle; Dixon, Rita; Evans Mack, Diane; Harris, Charles;

Owsiak, Anna Cc: Musil, David

Subject: a few buisiness items

All,

After going through some of the TWS files I got from Kurt, I found a few things I think we should make decisions on. Please give me your thoughts on the following.

- 1) National made a request for the Chapter to help support the Calgary conference in a Jan 2004 letter. Any pledge we make is too late to be recognized in the program but I am sure they would like any help that we could provide. They asked for \$500-1000. Do you want to help with the National conference and to what level? I would suggest \$500.
- 2) National made a request for the Chapter to help endow the Socety's policy and outreach efforts. They are seeking to raise \$3M and have raised \$1.3M so far. They would like a \$2500 5000 contribution over 5 years, if we can do it. What do you think about \$500/year for this? I think it would be a good thing for us to do provided we are meeting or have met our other obligations which include the scholarship funds, etc. Can the treasurer(s) give us a report on what we are still shooting for on the scholarship funds?
- 3) The NW section would like records or ours showing the name, address, and email of each person who has paid Section dues at our annual meeting this year. Can the Secretary provide this to them? If so, please send it to Marion Cherry, mbcherry@fs.fed.us or call her at 406-587-6739.
- 4) National has provided me with 10 copies of their annual report. It is a glossy 4 page short and sweet summary of what they have done and are doing. Each member should have received a copy already. My thoughts are to send copies with a cover letter to ICL, Wilderness Soc., Audubon Soc, AFS, Native Plant Soc, etc just to spread some info around. Do you all have any other ideas on this?

I look forward to your feedback. I am looking for a decision on the \$\$ stuff, so please be sure to tell me yeah or nay so we can get a vote on a decision.

Thanks

Gregg Servheen
Wildlife Program Coordinator
Idaho Department of Fish and Game
600 South Walnut Ave
P.O. Box 25